The following was WAUR’s contribution to the 1973 Chronicle – an Annual report on the Royal Green Jackets activities.  
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This year, 1973, commenced on a very sad note with the death of Captain John LeTessier, E.D. John LeTessier had served with the unit for over twenty years and at the time of his death was the unit historian and correspondent for The Royal Green Jackets Chronicle. His dedication to military service, and to this unit in particular, will be remembered for many years to come.

The past year also brought its own fresh lot of challenges. At the end of 1972 National Service within Australia ceased. This meant that great numbers of National Service deferees serving within Citizen Military Force units became eligible for discharge, and unfortunately many took the opportunity to leave military service. However, the cessation of National Service caused a slight upswing in the rate of volunteers so the C.M.F. units ranks are now filled with an all volunteer element. This brings to units a new enthusiasm which helps to offset the fall off in numbers, At present the strength of W.A.U.R. is twenty eight officers and sixty‑five other ranks.

Several of our officers completed their tertiary education at the end of 1972 and, therefore, were no longer eligible to serve with W.A.U.R. and were transferred to other units. In their place we were pleased to gain by promotion Lieut.’s. Haldane and Tindale and by transfer Lieut.’s. Pickering and Ives.

There were several changes in staff appointments during the year. Our QM., Captain H. Hannaveld, left us to rejoin the Pacific Islands Regiment in New Guinea. To date his successor has not arrived and the duties of Q.M. are being capably carried out by the R.Q.M.S. W.O. 11 H. Bush. Towards the end of 1972 our R.S.M. was transferred and W.O. I M. Mullane is now occupying that important appointment. Our Adjutant Captain M. Lawrie leaves us at the end of the year to take up an appointment with 1st Recruit Training Battalion.

At the time of writing this article W.A.U.R. are preparing for the Annual Camp. The syllabus of the unit has been changed to provide an additional period of continuous training during the student vacation period December ‑ February. The Annual Camp will provide three weeks continuous training during December and a further two weeks will be completed during January. As well as providing military training this has the effect of giving employment to students during their vacational period. We are also attempting to allot suitably qualified members of the unit to regular Army units on a full‑time duty bash to enable them to earn some extra money to assist them in their tertiary education.

As 1973 draws to a close we are waiting with some reservation the result of an enquiry into C.M.F. Services by a Committee appointed by the Federal Government. At a time when large cuts are being made in defence expenditure in this country, we may expect that there will be some changes (but we hope not too drastic changes) in C.M.F. Service. The service given to this country by citizen soldiers over the past century is readily recognised and we hope that we may be permitted to continue as an important and positive element in the service of our country.

